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Upcoming Events                                                                                                                                

• Oct 3– 12th Annual Golf Invitational 

• Oct 11-Women’s Club Meeeting  10:30am 

• Oct 15-Adult Euskara Class  7:30pm 

• Oct 22-Adult Euskara Class  7:30pm 
• Oct 24-Iparreko Ibarra October Besta            

 and Mus Tournament 

• Oct 25-Children’s BCC Halloween Party  

• Oct 29-Adult Euskara Class  7:30pm 

• Oct 13-Youth Committee trip to Half Moon Bay 

• Nov  7– BEO Basque Culture Day  

     “Zer Irakurri, Hura Ikasi” 

• Nov  8-Women’s Club Meeting  10:30am 
• Nov 15-Esker Onezko Eguna (Senior Free Lunch) 

Blood Drive, General Meeting, Women’s Club 

Christmas Raffle and Bake Sale 

• Dec 20-Christmas Mass and Children’s Party 
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BEO Basque Culture DayBEO Basque Culture DayBEO Basque Culture DayBEO Basque Culture Day    

“Zer Irakurri, Hura IkasiZer Irakurri, Hura IkasiZer Irakurri, Hura IkasiZer Irakurri, Hura Ikasi” 

The next installment of the BEO Basque Culture Day will be on Satur-

day, November 7th at the Basque Cultural Center and will have a liter-

ary theme.  We have titled the day as “Zer Irakurri, Hura Ikasi” which 

translates to “What one reads is what one learns”.  The day will start in 

the early afternoon with a presentation by Gerald Hirigoyen of his new 

book, Pintxos, and there will be samples to taste.  Next, there will be the 

re-dedication and naming of the BEO Basque Library, which will be fol-

lowed by the presentation of the second edition of the San Francisco 

Urazandi book (Gardeners of Identity:  The Basques of the San Francisco 

Bay Area).  Author Christine Echeverria Bender will then give a detailed 

presentation on Basque whaling in North America, which is the basis of 

her latest historical novel.  Please see the enclosed flyer for more infor-

mation.    

Euskara Classes  

Thursday Evenings at 7:30 pm 

 Youth Committee EventYouth Committee EventYouth Committee EventYouth Committee Event    

The Youth Committee is organizing a trip to Lemos Farms in Half Moon Bay on Saturday, 

October 31.  If you are interested in having your child or children attend, please contact 

Stephanie Oroz at stephanieoroz@gmail.com or Arantxa Arriada at msarriada@yahoo.com 

or 650-302-0925 to let us know how many people will be attending.  If we get enough inter-

est we will rent a bus to take everyone to the farm.  The Youth Committee will treat each 

child to a day pass so they can participate in all the activities the farm has to offer.  Please 

visit www.lemosfarm.com for more information on the location.  Parents are welcome to 

join their children on the trip if they like.  

 

BCC WebsiteBCC WebsiteBCC WebsiteBCC Website 

The new BCC website for membership, cultural and educational activities will be moved to 

www.SFBCC.us.  The website address for the Restaurant business will continue to be 

www.BasqueCultural Center.com and will be updated later within the next year. 
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New Member 

Zorionak to our newest Associate Member:  
 

Javier DeLuzJavier DeLuzJavier DeLuzJavier DeLuz    
 

When you have the opportunity, please 

congratulate him! 

     

BCC 25th Anniversary    BCC 25th Anniversary    BCC 25th Anniversary    BCC 25th Anniversary    
Group Shot AvailableGroup Shot AvailableGroup Shot AvailableGroup Shot Available 

The BCC has obtained the rights to the 25th anniversary 

group shot and can now make them available again.  If you 

would like to purchase an 8 inch by 24 inch print, please mail a 

check, made payable to the BCC, in the amount of $20 to 

Anita Arduain (226 Bryce Avenue, South San Francisco, CA 

94080).  This picture is on display at the BCC outside bulletin 

board.  For more information on this print please contact Phil-

ippe Acheritogaray at 415-924-2151    

WomenWomenWomenWomen’s Clubs Clubs Clubs Club    

Our next meeting will be Sunday, October 11 at 10:30 

am.  We’d love to see you there! 

 Our next event will be the Halloween lunch and costume 

parade for children on October 25th.  Please bring your chil-

dren early so they can participate in some Halloween games 

beginning at 11:30.  See enclosed flyer for more information. 

PILOTA BERRIAK: Latest News PILOTA BERRIAK: Latest News PILOTA BERRIAK: Latest News PILOTA BERRIAK: Latest News  

Zorionak to our very own Gabriel Dalia and to his partner Andy Eig-

uren (Boise Fronton Association) for winning the 2009 BOISE PALETA 

INVITATIONAL against Krakau/Indart and to Evelyne Etcharren and 

Maitexa Cuburu for defeating Bilbao/Ciganda in Paleta Goma and Iribarren-

Gorrindo/Ciganda in Baleen. 

  

2009 N.A.B.O.2009 N.A.B.O.2009 N.A.B.O.2009 N.A.B.O.----ko Pilota Txapelketako Pilota Txapelketako Pilota Txapelketako Pilota Txapelketa 

Zorionak to the winners: Paleta Goma Lehen Maila - Iriartborde & Da-

lia (SFBCC), Paleta Goma Bigarren Maila - Urruty & Chiramberro (SFBCC), 

Paleta Goma Andereak - Etcharren & Cuburu (SFBCC), Paleta Goma Tre-

beak - Andueza & Irola (SFBCC), Baleen Andereak - Etcharren & Bush-

man (SFBCC), Eskuz Bakarka - Deluz (Chino), Eskuz Lehen Maila - Deluz & 

Petrissans (Chino), Eskuz Bigarren Maila - Falxa & Etchebehere (SFBCC).   

A big thank you to David Alfaro, Aitor Berrueta, Xabier Berrueta, Jean Pi-

erre Dalia, Gratien Etchebehere, John Falxa, Jude Garry, Jean Leon Ocafrain 

and Edu Sarria who helped judge and keep score and to Evelyne Etcharren, 

N.A.B.O. Pilota Chairman, for organizing the event.  The 2010 Txapelketa 

will be held on Friday, July 30th in Boise in conjunction with Jaialdi. 

 Thank You Thank You Thank You Thank You     

The Basque Cultural Center Board of Directors would like to extend 

our sincerest thanks to all our members who helped out at our festival 

last month.  From helping set up to breaking down tables, your willing-

ness to lend a hand made our festival a success!  Mil esker deneri! 

 

. 
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          Euskara Corner                      
There is a permanent exhibit at the Guggenheim in 

Bilbao featuring columns of scrolling words in Eng-

lish and words in Euskara on the other side.  

For details about the meaning and background of 

this intriguing piece of art, please check out 

 http://nabasque.org/Astero/guggenheim.htm 

1948194819481948, , , , 1949 and 1950                          1949 and 1950                          1949 and 1950                          1949 and 1950                          
Reunion UpdateReunion UpdateReunion UpdateReunion Update    

The reunion of  those born in ‘48, ‘49, and ‘50 promises to be a won-

derful experience!   

 November 21, 2009 November 21, 2009 November 21, 2009 November 21, 2009     

6:00 p.m.6:00 p.m.6:00 p.m.6:00 p.m.    No Host CocktailsNo Host CocktailsNo Host CocktailsNo Host Cocktails    

7:00 p.m.7:00 p.m.7:00 p.m.7:00 p.m.    DinnerDinnerDinnerDinner    

    Cream of Pea and Carrot SoupCream of Pea and Carrot SoupCream of Pea and Carrot SoupCream of Pea and Carrot Soup    

    Piquillo Peppers Stuffed with Spanish Bacalao Piquillo Peppers Stuffed with Spanish Bacalao Piquillo Peppers Stuffed with Spanish Bacalao Piquillo Peppers Stuffed with Spanish Bacalao 
and Tomato Lemon Thyme Sauceand Tomato Lemon Thyme Sauceand Tomato Lemon Thyme Sauceand Tomato Lemon Thyme Sauce    

Roasted Petaluma Duck with Mousseline Potato,                                 Roasted Petaluma Duck with Mousseline Potato,                                 Roasted Petaluma Duck with Mousseline Potato,                                 Roasted Petaluma Duck with Mousseline Potato,                                 
Jumbo Asparagus, Calvados SauceJumbo Asparagus, Calvados SauceJumbo Asparagus, Calvados SauceJumbo Asparagus, Calvados Sauce>>>>>>>>    

Butter Lettuce Salad with Istarda CheeseButter Lettuce Salad with Istarda CheeseButter Lettuce Salad with Istarda CheeseButter Lettuce Salad with Istarda Cheese                    

Le Dessert Les Gourmandies du ChefLe Dessert Les Gourmandies du ChefLe Dessert Les Gourmandies du ChefLe Dessert Les Gourmandies du Chef    

Coffee royalCoffee royalCoffee royalCoffee royal    

French Red Wine and White Alsace Wine French Red Wine and White Alsace Wine French Red Wine and White Alsace Wine French Red Wine and White Alsace Wine     

 

>>>>>>>>Chicken or Vegetarian DishChicken or Vegetarian DishChicken or Vegetarian DishChicken or Vegetarian Dish    alternative alternative alternative alternative     

$50 per person (which includes tax and tip)$50 per person (which includes tax and tip)$50 per person (which includes tax and tip)$50 per person (which includes tax and tip)    

 

Reservations are a must so that the chef and manager can prepare 

properly.  Send reservations and checks no later than Satur-

day, November 7, 2009 and include your dinner preference to: 

Leon Sorhondo, 75 Cityview Way, San Francisco, California 94131 

If you need lodging:  The Comfort Inn & Suites at SF Airport North 

will have rooms at a discount when you mention Basque Cultural 

Center.   Leon will provide additional motel contact information and 

answer any questions if you call him at  415-285-0748 or email at: 

Irissartara@yahoo.com or Euskalduna@aol.com 

 

 

 

2010 NABO Calendars 2010 NABO Calendars 2010 NABO Calendars 2010 NABO Calendars     
NABO calendars are available for sale.  They are the same 

bargain price of $6 each.  Contact Mary Curutchet at 650-

588-2249 to purchase them. 

Euskara Classes ReturnEuskara Classes ReturnEuskara Classes ReturnEuskara Classes Return    

Adult Euskara language classes given by Aitor Inarra, a native of 

Donostia-San Sebastian resumed on September 17 and will run 

through December 17.  Classes are held on Thursdays at 

7:30pm at the Basque Cultural Center.  If you are interested in at-

tending or have any questions, please contact Idoya Urruty at alaini-

doya@hotmail.com 

 

 NABO Xiberoa Exchange ThankNABO Xiberoa Exchange ThankNABO Xiberoa Exchange ThankNABO Xiberoa Exchange Thank----youyouyouyou    

 After two years of work, the NABO Xiberoa Cultural Exchange 

finished this summer, first with a group of nine Basque-Americans 

traveling to Xiberoa, and then with the group from the Lycee du 

Pays de Soule coming here to San Francisco.  After spending the 

week with our Basque community, the group performed Mixel 

Etchecopar's pastorale centered around the Basque sheepherder's 

experience.   

 Without the help and support of the Basque Cultural Center and 

the Entertainment Committee the project would have never been 

the success that it was.  I would like to thank those who opened 

their homes to our guests from the Basque Country:  Cathleen 

and Philippe Acheritogaray, Valerie and Daniel Arrechea, Liz and 

Jean Paul Barthe, Yvette and Bob Etchepare, Susie and Dan 

Etcheverry, Liz and Terje Kvarna, Rosa and Juan San Mames, and 

Mayte and Jean Leon Ocafrain.   

 I would like to thank those who gave their time, but especially 

Anne Marie Chiraberro and Lisa Etchepare who stayed with the 

group throughout the trip.   

 Finally, thank you to Juan San Mames and Roger Minhondo who 

offered meals, and Pierre Etcharren who gave interested visitors a 

tour of a California rice farm. 

    Milesker deneri!   - Valerie Arrechea 

 



 

 Treat yourselves to the  Treat yourselves to the  Treat yourselves to the  Treat yourselves to the     
Women’s Club annualWomen’s Club annualWomen’s Club annualWomen’s Club annual    

11:30am    Halloween Games 
This is a wonderful time for our younger chil-

dren to meet and enjoy other Basque Children 

Reservations for the Lunch-
eon by October 20, 2009 to 

Anita Arduain at 650-583-
7018  

1:00 p.m. Lunch 

$15.00  Member in 
good   
 standing 

$20.00  Member’s 
Guest $25.00  Non-
Member 


